
Marske Cricket Club
Committee Meeting held “On the Patio” - 15th May 2020 – 7pm start

Members Present: Keith Bramwell – Acting Chairperson (KB) John Brook (JB) John Cordey 
(JC) Ann Lyall (AL) Derek Lyall (DL) John McVeigh (JM) Andy Pearson (AP) Johnathon 
Pickard (JP) Josef Wing (JW)

Apologies for Absence: Ann Hunt (AH) Cyril Hunt (CH)

KB Opened the meeting by thanking everybody for attending.

1. Cash Flow Forecast

KB Discussed the cash Flow Forecast which had been produced by JW. In view of the fact that there 
were still a number of items needing further clarification from AH and CH, the cash flow forecast was 
not 100% accurate.  This clarification had been requested by JW by email.

JW advised KB that the revised bank overdraft balance on the Cash Flow Forecast was correct as the 
latest Furlough payment covered another weeks salary payments, which meant that the account 
was actually - £7,386 overdrawn not - £6,437.

KB advised JW that the Lease payment was a “One Off” annual payment.

KB suggested that the “Extra Cover” Insurance would not be needed if we do not have any cricket 
played this season. AH and CH had been contacted by JW for clarification.

JW advised that he had contacted AH and CH and offered to help appeal the Pension Regulator £400 
fine, once the reason for the fine had been established.

KB advised that there were no Water Rates on the Cash Flow forecast – JW to ask AH and CH to 
confirm.

JP advised the meeting that club had already received the funds for the Sacred Heart Nets invoice of 
£439, and that it was Sacred Heart school that were behind with their invoicing due to the COVID 19 
virus. 

JW and JP confirmed that the £903 for the cricket balls would eventually need paying to the NYSD 
league. DL commented that the balls could be used for the 2021 season if we do not use them for 
the current 2020 season.

AP advised that Emergency funding was still available through the ECB and confirmed that he had 
emailed all the information to AH and CH.

All members thanked JW for the work he had put in to produce the forward planning forecast 
report. It gave the committee a clear picture of where the club was sitting financially both now and 
where it may be in the future.

   



(Council Grant, Government Bounce Back Loan Scheme (BBLS), Sport England Grant

KB confirmed that the club had received the £50,000 bank loan, thanks to AH and CH submitting the 
application. KB authorised this as chairman due to the zero penalty pay back feature so it would not 
adversely effect the Trustees. ’KB explained the key features of the Bounce back loan to the meeting, 
and the fact that it can all or partly be repaid at anytime without financial penalty. The 6 Years term 
Government backed loan had no arrangement fees, and no interest charges for the first year. For 
years 2 to 6 the interest payment was 2.50%. JB wanted the £10,000 loan clarifying on the AH email 
to JW. JW explained that it was an example of the repayments that would have eventually to be 
repaid if £10,000 of the BBLS loan was used.

The £10,000 Council grant which had been applied for and received by CH and AH, had been used to 
pay wages, and debts confirmed by the bank mini statement CH and AH had recently produced.

At the time of the meeting no decision had been given on the Sport England grant application which 
had been submitted by CH and AH.  JP advised that if we were successful with the application, 
depending on the criterion the club will highly likely to have to provide itemised items. This was 
based on previous funding the club had received in the past. JW to ask CH and AH to send him a copy 
of the Sport England Application to clarify.  

KB advised that he had spoken to CH who wanted to pay off the £3,735 Coors invoice and the £1,000 
outstanding accountants’ invoice for the 2017-2018 tax year to enable the 2017 – 2018 accounts to 
be produced.

CH had advised KB that he had spoken to the Coors Accounts Dept. and was told accounts that are 
paid up to date will be given preference for delivery when re-opening, and they cannot guarantee 
delivery for accounts in arrears. JM advised that when we do eventually reopen, if Coors cannot 
meet their obligations there are a number of other distributors who would be happy to assist the 
club, and he was very surprised that Coors had taken this stance under current circumstances.

During discussions about the merits of paying Coors and the Accountants, it was voted on 
unanimously agreed that due to the current climate of uncertainty, and the financial situation the 
club currently finds itself in, in the loan should be ringfenced, transferred to an interest bearing 
account, and only utilised as a last resort. There would be three signatories on the loan account KB, 
AL and JW.  

The previous Coors loan of £40,000 was discussed which was partly used for the bar area make- 
over, and the remainder used to supplement the day to day running costs of the club. The 
committee unanimously agreed that it should not make the same mistake again.

JM offered as gesture of goodwill to pay the £1,000 accountants bill and the club could repay it back 
when it was in a better financial situation. The committee voted and agreed to accept the offer.JM to 
contact Baldwin accountants to pay the invoice.

NOTE 

AH and CH advised KB on the 16th May 2020 that they were totally opposed to JM’s gesture.

 



2. Club Matters

Reopening

KB advised and mutually agreed by the meeting that at this stage everything is purely speculation, 
and when we are eventually given permission by the Government we will have to adhere to the law, 
and accept the potential financial implications it may bring with it. KB stressed to the meeting that 
when the club reopens our main “Money makers” functions and funerals will not be taking place 
immediately, which may cause cash flow problems.

JP suggested that if this was the case, the club should look into volunteer bar staff.

Membership Cards

JC advised that to aid our cash flow problems it would be very prudent to contact all existing 
members as soon as possible to pay their 2020-2021 membership fees. 

JM suggested that when taking the membership fees, it would be very helpful to update every 
members contact details including obtaining their email address – adhering to GDPR regulations. It 
would eventually be a positive move to keep every member updated on functions, meetings etc.

Due to the Government stance on cash payments in general, it was discussed and agreed that now 
would be an ideal opportunity to change the membership card system as discussed at the last AGM. 
AL and DL initially expressed their concerns to the move, however when fully explained they were 
happy with the change. JW to contact Lashbrooks to establish what is required to change the current 
card system.  

JM advised that after speaking to Loz Bickerstaff, Loz had advised him that as requested, at the last 
AGM he had obtained all the information on a potential card switchover from the Cleveland Golf 
Club and had passed it to the previous steward. JW to contact Loz for the information if required.

Perishable Stock on site

JM advised that he had spoken to James Rix who confirmed that all perishable stock had been 
donated to local food banks and care homes, although he did not know the specific organisations. 
There are approximately 14 bottles of lager going out of date on June 14th 2020.

Club Structure

KB advised that the current structure of the club where the trustees are financially responsible for 
the club is unreasonable to our current trustee members who are also not happy with it. JB 
confirmed this to the meeting.  JM and JW to look into alternate incorporated limited company 
structure and present their findings advantages, and disadvantages, and costings to the committee 
and trustees.



Finance Committee 

It was discussed and voted on with a unanimous decision, that to move the club forward it would be 
prudent to have a sub finance committee to assist the Treasurer in his duties. The committee to be 
made up of CH (treasurer), KB, JM and JW.

3. Cricket

‘AP gave a brief run through of the recommendations stating how only one net could be used at a 
time and only 2 people could train at once. JP advised we would look into it further and ensure any 
practise conformed with Government and ECB recommendations. 

JP advised that it was impractical for the club to adhere to the current rules issued by the ECB 
relating to cricket practice, However the situation will be regularly monitored, as a number of 
players are asking to net.

4. Any Other Business

Site Security

JM advised that he had received a message from a member of the public advising that youths were 
playing in the cricket nets. On investigation it was found that the main gate is left permanently 
unlocked to facilitate the post being posted through the door. JP suggested redirection of the post. 
After further discussion DL suggested for the long term it would be beneficial to have a post box 
fitted in the car park to enable the main gate to be locked. JM to contact John English about a new 
external letterbox.

Next Meeting

It was mutually agreed by all members that an update meeting should take place on Friday 12 th June 
at the club at 7pm.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35pm


